
Victoria All Fun Slo-Pitch League – Annual Tournament Planning Meeting 

Wed. July 10, 2019 

 

Attendees: 

Janet Fraser, Eric Wright, Fay Cahoon, Tom Aldridge, Terry Whitney, Michelle Izuka, Karen Hoban, Neal 
Johnson 

Info To all Teams 

• Will send this Friday 

• Will request who is playing – with deadline 

• All fields at Lansdowne 

• Ask who has players willing  to spare during the tourney, especially if your team may not be in 

the tourney – publish near the scoreboards 

• Trophies Returned  (Michelle will contact Alpine Bashers to try to get theirs) 

• Reminder about purchasing prizes & getting them to Fay 

Schedules & Cut-off 

• Cut-off after Week 15 (Aug 1) 

• Schedule out by Aug 4 

Garbage & Recycling 

• Ocean has committed to doing this 

• Michelle will bring extra bags  

Toilets 

• Faye will order five again, for delivery Friday night 

Food Trucks 

• Once again, we will not bother with this 

• Previous years the vendors did not make money & they were not well used 

Parking 

• Neal will contact the school to ask them if they can remove the post & chain again to allow for 

more parking for us 

Other Provisions 

• Megaphone – Faye has it 

• Timers – Janet has these 

• Rules – we have laminated ones to re-use 

• Game Balls – one to be provided for each Playoff Game 

• $100 for Most Sportsmanlike team again, plus first picks of schedules next season 

• Umpires for Final Games 

• Trophies & Prizes – Faye is on top of this 

 

 


